Match Play Tournament

May 9th, 2024
Dear Senior League Golfers,
Congratulations to everyone who did well in the first round of our Championship Series.  Next week we begin our other season long tournament which is our 2024 Match Play tournament.   The 2024 Match Play Tournament starts next Thursday on May 9th. 
For those of you who have played in previous years, you know “the thrill of victory and the agony of defeat” that only match play can provide. It is a fun format that you will enjoy regardless of your handicap. I encourage you to give it a try!
Here’s how it works:
·   This Thursday May 9th is solely dedicated to this competition.  If you cannot play this Thursday, you will have two weeks to schedule and play your first match.  Winners who are moving forward in the tournament will need to schedule their matches at their own convenience within the designated timelines noted on each division bracket. After the first round, you can set up subsequent matches during our regular Thursday (except MISGA Events) play or at another mutually agreed upon date and time. A blind draw will be conducted to set up the brackets on Monday, May 6th.  If you plan to be away a considerable time this summer, please do not sign up.
 
·        Typically, we have four brackets with 12 -16 players per bracket. The brackets are based upon the skill level (index) of the players. At the end of the summer our four bracket winners play a semifinal, and finals match.
 
·        Handicaps will be used with the lower handicap receiving a zero and the higher handicap being given strokes according to the differential.  This means that if player A has a 12 handicap and player B has a 10 handicap, then player A will get a stroke on the two most difficult holes.
 
· Gold tees will be used.
 
· The winner of each match will be determined by whichever golfer wins the most holes out of 18.  If the match is tied after 18 holes, the match continues until someone wins a hole.  Handicaps remain in effect during such play-offs.
 
· All results after the May 9th opening round must be reported to me, Mark Cardwell at  mec619@aol.com
·  Brackets will be continually updated on our website.
 
·        All disputes and questions should be submitted to me, the tournament coordinator, who has sole authority in resolving them.
 
Please sign up accordingly on SignUpGenius. If you want to play in the tournament, but have a conflict on the 9th, please note in the comment section, or email me.
 
Looking forward to a great tournament,
 
Mark Cardwell
Match Play Tournament Coordinator
